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Investigative Highlight . . .

The Department of Justice created 
inefficiency by entering into a series of side 
letters that were negotiated directly with 
a bargaining unit, rather than using the 
formal approval and ratification process; 
thus absorbing the salaries and benefits 
of four employees who were released from 
work full-time at various times for 12 years 
to participate in union-related activities at 
a cost of $2.4 million.

Department of Justice
Investigations of Improper Activities by State Employees, 
July 2007 Through December 2007

AlleGATION I2007-0728 (REPORT I2008-1), APRIL 2008

Department of Justice’s response as of April 2009

We investigated and substantiated an allegation that the Department 
of Justice (Justice) absorbed the cost of the salaries and benefits of 
four employees who were released from work full-time at various 
times for 12 years to participate in union-related activities based on a 
series of side letters that it negotiated directly with a bargaining unit. 
These side letters were not submitted to the Department of Personnel 
Administration (Personnel Administration), nor were they ratified by 
the Legislature.

Finding: Justice created inefficiency by entering into side letters with a 
bargaining unit without Personnel Administration’s oversight.

Justice created inefficiency in the collective bargaining process when 
it entered into a series of side letters with a bargaining unit, without 
either the appropriate approval or ratification. In particular, we 
determined that Justice released four employees from their normal 
work duties on a full-time basis to engage in union activities at various 
times for more than 12 years at a cost of approximately $2.4 million. 
This arrangement was based on side letters that never were formally 
submitted to Personnel Administration, the agency designated 
by the governor to oversee the collective bargaining process. The 
side letters also were not ratified by the Legislature. Although we 
conclude it is unlikely that Justice could recover the cost of providing 
full‑time release for these employees, we nonetheless believe that its 
actions bypassed controls and deprived Personnel Administration of 
knowledge of the full range of benefits conferred on the bargaining 
unit. As a result, Personnel Administration was not able to consider 
this in the negotiations process.

Justice’s Action: Corrective action taken.

Justice reported that two of the employees returned to their 
assigned full-time duties in May 2008, following the expiration of 
their release time agreements.  The remaining two employees no 
longer worked for Justice or the State at the time of our report.
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